Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

January 12, 2016
6:30 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 12th of January, 2016 commencing at 6:30 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee
Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Dan Pozin, Village Counsel

Board of Trustees Announcements by Deputy Mayor Pohar
· There will be a community Narcan (Opioid Overdose) Training at the Mount Pleasant Public Library on January 20th 

· Storytime and other programs have started up again at the Library.  

· An exhibit featuring local maps will be displayed throughout January.  

· Thank you to the Fire Department and Ambulance Corp for all their hard work responding to calls.  
· The Ice Rink is located behind the Youth Center.  Check the Recreation site for updates.  

· Platform Tennis Permits are on sale.  

· The Recreation Winter Brochure is available online.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
Village Manager Zegarelli gave a presentation on the 6 month budget for Fiscal Year 2015-2016.  

· The Community Center Project has made a lot of progress.  

· The concrete floor for the hydro pneumatic pump station was poured.  

· The Village Election will be held on March 15th from 6am-9pm.   

· Parking Permits for 2016 are now on sale.  

· No overnight parking on any Village street or parking lot from December 1st through March 31st.  

· The Fiscal Year 2016-2017 tentative budget is due in March.   
Public Comments

There were no public comments.  
 
Budget Transfer 
Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfer for FY 2015-2016:

BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS (GENERAL FUND)

From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$12,835.87

To:

A3410.439

Building Improvements
$12,835.87

Election Resolution 2016 
 
Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the annual Village Election will be held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the Youth Center (5 Van Lu Van Road) in said Village on Tuesday, March 15, 2016 between the hours of 6:00am and 9:00pm during which the polls will be open.  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the polling places for the Village of Briarcliff Manor, will be designated as follows, the Village’s Single Election District (Town Voting districts #15, #16, #17, #19, #26, #27 and #29) will vote in the Briarcliff Manor Youth Center located at 5 Van Lu Van Road.  

Minutes

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 16, 2015.  

Adjournment
Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to schedule the next regular meeting on January 19, 2016 at 7:00pm.  

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:15pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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